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Non-proprietary name 

Propofol 

 

Safety measure 

Precautions should be revised in the package insert. 

 

In the Contraindications section, “Pregnant women” should be deleted and the following 

language concerning transfer to human fetuses in the Use in Pregnant, Parturient, and 

Breastfeeding Women section should be revised (revised language is underlined): 

 

This drug should be administered to pregnant women or women who may be pregnant only 

if the potential benefits outweigh the risks (as this drug is transferred to the fetus, 

symptoms such as neonatal respiratory depression may occur). 
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